Pastor's Report Feb 2025 Bold is to remind me to share

Worship:

- Lent: Midweek Lent Soup Suppers will be combined with All Saints at All Saints and the service will be Holden Evening Prayer. We will take turns sharing responsibilities. St. Mark's is going to join in on our pulpit swap too, so we will have a midday Holden Evening Prayer option as well
 - Lent Midweek theme: "Why Church?" Using the curriculum from the Rocky Mountain Synod's Congregational Ministries Committee last Lent
 - o This will be well-publicized through the bulletin, eNews, Facebook, and in-person announcements
- Sundays in Lent: Metaphors for God
 - Pastor Matt Kooi pulpit swap 3/19 (God as Mother Hen)

Annual Meeting:

- Addendums sent out before Annual Meeting
- Meeting went well! –Why do you think that is?

Personnel Committee

- See attachments for Contract Bookkeeper and Communications & Record Coordinator
- See also "Delineated Financial Responsibilities With Contract Bookkeeper"

Property

- Met with Gayle R., Ed T., Melissa W., Eric H., and Steph to create a list of High, Medium, and Low property priorities
- See attachment "Jan 2025 Property Priorities"

Outreach

- We collected over 300 kid and toddler socks for Wholly Kicks!
- Our youth group filled up 24 boxes of donated food for All Saints food box ministry

Continuing Ed: Clergy Day at Buckley Space Force Base 2/28/25

Time Off:

Out of town 2/10/25-2/16/25: Pastor Chelsea covering, Pastor Rebecca Aardahl preaching and presiding
2/16